
 

 

 

 

Friday 11th November 2022 

 

 

Newsletter 

Dear Families and Friends 

 

Remembering is at the heart of Christian life. Today, we 

remember the sacrifice of the millions who gave their life so 

that others might live.   We remember, and in remembering, 

honour them; in honouring them, we treasure the freedom 

they fought to preserve. 

 

Members from our GIFT team are representing the school today at the Remembrance 

service at St Gregory’s War Memorial.  

 

Anti-Bullying Week 

Anti-Bullying Week launches on Monday 14th November with Odd 

Socks Day and this year has a theme of 'Reaching Out'. This week 

has been strongly led by the School Council who met and agreed 

upon activities for all classes to undertake.   

 

 

Children in Need  

To support Children in Need, on Friday 18th November, 

we will be asking the children to come to school 

wearing (clean) pyjamas, a onesie or spotty clothes 

and bring a donation for Children in Need. Thank you 

in advance. 

 

 

PTFA  

The PTFA have lots to tell you which wouldn’t all fit on here, so 

look out for their separate newsletter coming soon! 

 

 

PE Kit  

Please can I remind you again that on PE days, for health and 

safety, children should not be wearing any earrings.  If this cannot 

be avoided, please ensure your child wears (surgical) tape over 

their earrings. Now would be a good time to introduce layers – 

joggers and shorts, depending on the weather.  Can we also ask 

that children have a change of shoes for PE days as with the wet weather we’ve had 

lately, the field does get muddy! 

 



 

 

 

School Uniform 

Please can you ensure your child has appropriate school 

uniform – there has been an increase in trainers being worn. 

The PTFA are selling lots of pre-loved uniform – please speak 

to one of them. I would also remind you that children 

shouldn’t be wearing any jewellery or nail varnish at school. 

Thank you. 

 

Car park  

I have unfortunately had some complaints about parents 

being verbally aggressive to each other regarding parking 

spaces. This is not acceptable. Please can I ask you to be 

patient and respectful, especially with new parents who have joined our school and 

may not be familiar with the routines. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

 

Attendance 

I am again asking for your support in improving whole 

school attendance and punctuality.  

Government departments track school attendance 

figures. It is considered that attendance of 90% or 

below is persistent absence which will be closely 

monitored by school staff.  Failing to improve on this 

90% can lead to prosecution, which school want to 

help families avoid.  

We have a whole school attendance target which is 96.5%. Currently, our 

attendance is well below that figure.  

There are things you can do to improve your child’s attendance and avoid falling into 

the persistent absence category: 

 If your child is unwell and you are unsure whether to send them to school, 

contact the office to seek advice on 01258 820417 

 Avoid taking any holidays during term times 

 Keep up to date with what % attendance your child has so that you know if 

they are at risk of persistent absence (Mrs Beaumont can provide this for you) 

 Speak to school staff with any concerns. 

 Talk to your child about the importance of them being in school and let them 

know how important you feel it is. 



 

 

 

The table below provides an example of the impact of lost learning through pupil 

absence: 

attendance 

% over a 

school year 

Equal to 

number of 

days 

absent 

Converted to 

approximate 

weeks of 

absence 

Approximate 

number of 

lessons missed 

School Concern 

Level 

95% 9.5 2 47.5 

Pupil can catch 

up and still 

succeed 

90% 19 4 95 

Poor 

attendance -we 

are concerned 

80% 38 8  190 

Very poor 

attendance – 

we are very 

concerned 

70% 57 12 285 Serious concerns 

So a child who has an absence % of 80% has missed 38 days of school and has missed 

190 lessons. 

Punctuality is also highly important. Pupils who arrive late to school are not only losing 

learning but also disrupting the learning of others as they arrive late for lessons.  Pupils 

do not like being late into school and we witness how upsetting it can be for them.  

We want to prevent this. 

The table below provides an example of the impact of lost learning through pupil 

lateness. 

Number of minutes late per day over 

a school year 

Approximate equivalent number of 

days lost learning 

5 3 

10 6.5 

15 10 

20 13 

 

We want to help families get their child to school on time.  Here are some things you 

can try: 

 Have everything you/your child needs for school prepared the night before 

 Ensure that your child goes to bed reasonably so they are not too tired to get 

up in the morning 

 Ensure your child has a good night’s sleep by minimising their use of devices at 

bed time. 

 Have a consistent bedtime routine for your child 

 Set an alarm to allow plenty of time for your morning routine in getting to school 

on time 

 Bring your child to breakfast club (8am – 8.30am) 

 

Thank you for your continued support, I hope we can make improvements to 

attendance and punctuality. 



 

 

 

Busy Bees After School Club has 3 sessions: 

3:15 - 4:15pm - £3.50 

3:15 – 5:00pm - £7.50 

3:15 – 6:00pm - £10.00 

Please use School Money to book your child in for any sessions, but 

note that you can’t book through School Money on the day. Please note that 

children being picked up after 5pm, will be charged until 6pm. Thank you. 

Please remember that we have Breakfast Club which starts at 8am every day and 

costs £2.50 per session. 

After school clubs 

After School Clubs run from 3:15 until 4:15pm 

Day Clubs 

Monday  Lego – Mr Cato 

Wednesday Book Club - Miss Smith 

Thursday Eco Club – Mrs Myatt 

Football KS2 – Mr Young 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebration Assembly  

We are continuing to invite the parents of one class at a time to attend 

our Celebration Assembly.  Please arrive at 2:50pm and park on the 

playground, so we can start at 2:55pm. Thank you. 

Celebration Assembly - 2:55pm Class  

Friday 11th November St Mark’s 

Friday 18th November St Francis 

Friday 25th November St Alban’s  

 

Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Lunch 

8th December is Christmas Jumper Day. It is an 

annual event which takes place to raise money 

for the charity Save the Children. The day 

encourages everyone to see the world as we 

hope our children do: a colourful place, full of 

magic and happiness. To join in with Christmas 

Jumper Day 2022, the children can simply wear a 

Christmas jumper to school instead of their 

normal school jumper. The recommended donation is £2. This year is even more 

special. The UK government has promised to give the same amount as you give. 

Every time you give £2 to Save the Children, they will also give £2.  Our school 

Christmas lunch will be on the same day – the menu choices will be made available 

soon.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

Consultation  

Dorset are running the annual consultation on the School 

Admission Arrangements for 2024/2025 with effect 

from Monday 7th November 2022 to Sunday 18th December 

2022. 

  

Details of the consultation will be available to view at 2024 to 2025 school admission 

policies - Dorset Council 

  

Responses must be submitted either in writing to School Admissions Team, Dorset 

Council, County Hall, Dorchester, DT1 1XJ or by email 

to schoolorganisation@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk by Sunday 18th December 2022. 

  

Upon the conclusion of the consultation period all responses will be considered 

carefully and a report will be presented to Dorset Council’s Cabinet meeting 

on Tuesday 28th February 2023. 

The key dates for the consultation are set out below: 

  

Dorset LA consultation begins 7th November 2022 

Dorset LA consultation ends 18th December 2022 

Own Admission Authorities (including Dorset LA) determine 

2024-2025 Admission Arrangements by: 

28th February 2023 

Own Admission Authorities (including Dorset LA) publish 

2024-2025 Admission Arrangements by: 

  

Own Admission Authorities to send a copy of their 2024-

2025 Admission Arrangements to Dorset Council by: 

15th March 2023 

Deadline for Objections to Office of the School’s 

Adjudicator 

15th May 2023 

 

Relationships Education (RHSE) 

Please see the information (on the next few pages) for our Life to 

the Full RHSE programme for the year. If you have any questions 

please ask your class teacher, or Mrs Myatt who is our RHSE Lead.  

https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/web/guest/-/2024-to-2025-school-admission-policies
https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/web/guest/-/2024-to-2025-school-admission-policies
mailto:schoolorganisation@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary: 

● Monday 14th November – Odd Socks Day – Anti-

Bullying Week 

● Friday 18th November - BBC Children in Need 

● Thursday 1st December – Advent Day of Faith  

● Friday 2nd and Saturday 3rd December – Christmas 

Wreath Workshops 

● Sunday 4th December - Christmas fair  

● Thursday 8th December – Christmas Jumper Day/Christmas Lunch 

● Friday 16th December – last day of the Autumn term  

● Tuesday 3rd January 2023 – children return to school 

 

Thank you for your continued support,  

 

Sharon Betts 

Headteacher 

 


